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Kew Golf 
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 120 Belford 
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Ph.  

 9859 6848  

Rotary Year 2019-20                                                 

Week 20  14 November 2019  

Our Leadership 

President   

RCNB 

Pete Sutherland 

The Grapevine 

RI PRESIDENT 

Mark Maloney 

Club Meeting  14 November 

This week we saw our AGM and next year’s new Board Members formally elected. 

Our Board for 2020-21 is as follows:- 

President: Greg Cribbes, President Elect: Maurie Walters, Immediate Past President: 
Peter Sutherland, Vice President: Tony Wells, Secretary: Gavan Schwartz, Treasurer: 
Geoff Haddy, Club Service: Adam Hillary, Foundation: Rob Head, Vocational: Peter 
Downton, Youth: Jane Pennington, Fund Raising: Nino Sofra, Community: Tony Hart, 

International: Rowan McClean, Membership: Jim Studebaker. 

This structure becomes effective after Club Changeover at the end of June 2020. Con-
gratulations to newly elected Members and thanks to those with ongoing roles. 

The previous year’s audited Financial Statements for the year ended 30 June 2019 were 
tabled and accepted as being a true account of Club Activities for 2018-19.  We thank 
Adam Hillary and Geoff Haddy for their tireless efforts in maintaining and reporting the 
Club’s financial position and Baumgartners Accountants in Kew for providing the audit ser-
vice. 

In response to The Financials we thank Members for their questions concerning Fund 
Raising activity and Expenditure which will be the subject for ongoing Board review.  The 
Financial Report forms an invaluable planning tool for the current and future Boards. 

John Rennie, our Protection Officer reminded us of our Child Protection Policy and Mem-
bers are encouraged to keep themselves familiar with these policies and comply with the 
request to maintain a current Working With Children Check. 

Secretary Gavan also reminded us of our Club Mutual Respect Policy which supports 
Rotary’s 4-Way Test that requires us to show respect and understanding of each other, 
especially at times when we are working through difficult decisions and expressing differ-
ences of opinion. 

Our Guest, Senior Sergeant Ashley Wigg has joined the Victoria Police Leadership Men-
toring Program and Russell Cooper has volunteered to be his Mentor in the program. 
Congratulations Russell and Ash and we look forward to seeing more of Ash in the future 
and understanding how the Program is supporting him and Victoria Police. 

In Other News….. 

Next Thursday 21st November is the annual Paul Harris Breakfast: This breakfast has 
been held since 1992 and regularly attracts more than 270 Rotarians and guests with all 

proceeds going to The Rotary Foundation programs. See Findley Cornell if you have not 
booked yet and would like to attend. 

Next Week’s Speaker; Mark Hunter – Labourers in the Vineyard  

Mark Hunter (Peter Downton's nephew) will again expand our knowledge of wine from his 
experience in running the successful Sanguine Estate winery at Heathcote. 

Have a great week in Rotary    President Pete 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

Club Diary  
Ronald McDonald House Visit 27 November 2019 

Ladies Christmas Fare   Friday 13 December 2019 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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Around the Club 
Pictured right are North Balwyn Probus President Gerald 
King and North Balwyn Rotarian David Cheney.  
 
The ceremony was on the occasion of North Balwyn Pro-
bus Club’s 35th Anniversary and was carried out at the 
Greythorn Hub where Probus hold their monthly meetings 
on the second Tuesday of each month. 
 
 
 
 
 
Winners are grinners! Two golfers who each had a hole in one last week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
My very special thanks to the North Balwyn R.C. for supporting this very Special Program.  

To Philip Wade – Thank you for introducing the program to St Bridget’s and their very talented 
students. 

To National RAM Treasurer Bill Oakley for making sure the funds were available to cover the 
well  deserved  Prizes.  

Best Wishes, 

PP Virginia Turner 

RC of Brighton North 

National RAM Video Competition Coordinator.  
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Photos from the Fellowship weekend  at Point  Lonsdale 

Greg Cribbes refreshing his vocal cords in 
between his very Scottish rendition of 
OhhhhNooooooo! 
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Editors note:- It was the Mongols who invented the Composite Bow that Gengkis Khan adapted as a 
weapon of war. Warriors could use the bow effectively while on horseback which was a major contributing 
factor to the Mongols conquering large tracks of the then known world. 

The Mongol bow is rated as effective as the English long bow with a firing distance of 500 yards and ac-
curate to 200 yards with armour piercing capability. 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between   November  18 to  November 24 

Weddings:      Beatrice Ko and Christopher ,  Duncan and Jane Ansell 

Birthdays:       Greg Cribbes, Kerrie Romanis, Kris Walters, Rob Head. 

Inductions:     David Cheney, Peter Elliott 

Thursday       21 November 

Greeters:       Ian Adams, Bronwen Dimond 

Setup             Joe Butler, Russell Cooper 

Desk:           Duncan Ansell, Sue McDonald 

 Speaker:-  Catherine "Kitty" O'Connor 

Host:-        Findley Cornell 

Topic:-         The History and Success of Rotary's 

                   Polio Eradication Program 

Greg Sheridan is a senior journalist on "The Australian". He has been the foreign editor of that newspaper for 

the past 27 years with particular attention to Asia. He is an influential national security commentator and is 

frequently seen and heard on television and radio respectively. He has interviewed Presidents and Prime Minis-

ters across the world. He is author of seven books including "God is Good for You", a defence of religious belief 

in a secular age. 

Thursday       5  December 

Greeters:       Don Taylor,  Ted Wilkins 

Setup             Steven Greatorex, Tony Hart 

Desk:           Estelle Kelly, Brian Lacy 

Speaker:-   Greg Sheridan 

Host:-       Geoff Haddy 

Topic:-        God is Good for you. 

Thursday       28 November  

Greeters:       Andrew Sutherland, Rowan McClean 

Setup             David Cheney, Peter Cleary 

Desk:           Jagath Jayasinghe,  John Koa 

Speaker:-  David Parer and Elizabeth Parer-Cook 

Host:-       Geoff Steinicke 

Topic:-        Filming "Wolves of the Sea" 

                  "The Dragons of Galapagos" 

                   "The World's Strangest Animal” 

Wildlife film-makers, David and Elizabeth, will take us on their journeys in search of strange animals in 

far-flung places. David and Liz worked for the ABC Natural History Unit for 35 years, recording some of 

our planet’s most spectacular wildlife.  

David is the nephew of famous Australian war photographer, Damien Parer, shot dead by the Japa-

nese in 1944. 

Mark Hunter (Peter Downton's nephew) will again expand our knowledge of wine from his experi-

ence in running the successful Sanguine Estate winery at Heathcote.  

His winery did so well at the 2019 Heathcote Wine Show that The Halliday Wine Companion 

2020 gives it a red 5-star rating, thereby placing Sanguine Estate in the top 8% of wineries re-

viewed in Halliday. 

Thursday       12  December 

Greeters:       Larry Fitzpatrick,  Phil Francis 

Setup             Peter Elliott, Adam Hillary 

Desk:           Greg Cribbes, Geoff Kneale 

 Speaker:-  Mark Hunter 

Host:-        Peter Downton 

Topic:-         Labourers in the Vineyard 

Kitty is a member of the Rotary Club of Laverton-Point Cook and Chair of the D9800 Polio Plus Commit-
tee. Kitty organized the recent Walk Around Albert Park Lake and the train ride to Federation Square. She 
is an enthusiastic promoter of the Rotary Polio story. 
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 Geoff’s Health Tip 

 Why Almonds Should be on Your Shopping List 

 

Lightly roasted almonds are one of those nutrient-dense 
foods that can be hard to stop munching once you start.  I 
love them, but what about you?  Australia has been produc-
ing almonds commercially since 1940.  In 2018, Australia pro-
duced 80,000 tons (7% of the world's production, whilst Cali-
fornia produced 80%). Perhaps you might be surprised to 
learn that Australia exports 55,000 tons to China. 

 

Almonds have some special benefits: 

 Eating almonds can significantly boost your levels of Vitamin E. Vitamin E is a powerful anti-
oxidant that protects your cells against damage by oxidation. 

 

 Almonds improve the blood lipid (fat) balance by adding more poly and monounsaturated fats. 

 

 A research article printed in the American Society for Nutrition 2019   concluded that “almond 
consumption may reduce the risk of cardiovascular disease by improving blood lipids and by 
decreasing body weight and apolipoprotein B”.  

 

 Almonds are a good source of magnesium.  There is some evidence to show that magnesium 
keeps sodium levels under control.  Tests on people with type 2 diabetes show that around 
one third of people with this disease have low levels of magnesium. 

 

 Almonds help manage weight.  Numerous studies on almonds and other nuts have demon-
strated their ability to keep people feeling full. 

 

 People think of beef with roughly 14% protein as the major source of their protein require-
ments, however almonds have 18% protein, 25% more than beef. 

 

Maybe you think almonds are too expensive at $13.33 per kg in Woolworths, however I have 
noted that beef mince is $14 per kilo!   

Geoff 
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With apologies to 

Geoff’s Health Tips. 

 

 

Rotarian Tak Yukawa 

San was our host for 

the  autobiography 

presentation after the 

AGM.  

Brown  
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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